VILLAGE OF SOLDIERS GROVE, CRAWFORD COUNTY, WISCONSIN   

Minutes of a Regular Board Meeting held March 3, 2016.

President Moran called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 P.M.

Roll Call: Present: Vicki Campbell, Shayne Chapman, Roy Davidson, Bob Froiseth, Jim Helgerson, Paul Nicholson and Jerry Moran.

The Librarian, Cele Wolf, was at the meeting to give an update on the Library.  There was a bill recently passed by Gov. Walker, called the “Return of Library Materials” bill.  Cele explained that this allows them to furnish information to outside agencies for collection purposes.  They can give out the name, contact information and the amount owed, but cannot give out the items that are checked out.  Cele clarified the process they use for ordering books and other Library items, in response to the minutes of the Feb. Meeting, in which the Auditor gave the report.  They use the Library’s checking account for most of the books, and then the Village reimburses this out of the Library budget.  When they do use the credit card, the receipts are always attached to the statement.  

Tarasa Lown was present to give an update on the school happenings.  The North Crawford Play House will be performing “The Taming of the Shrew” this evening through next weekend.  She gave an update on the Crawford County Business and Education event that was held on Feb. 26th.  They had representatives from area businesses and schools.  They discussed possibly video-taping business managers and having them explain what they would be looking for in potential employees.

Jerry Moran gave an update on the logging.  They have finished, but have not been able to get the logs out due to the soft ground.  As for the land sale, Jerry has gotten calls from people interested, but no offers.

Bob Froiseth asked about getting more bids for the repair of the Lion’s Shelter roof.  This will be put on the April agenda.

Motion by Campbell, second by Nicholson, to approve the minutes of the February 4th, 2016 Board Meeting.  All present aye, motion carried.

Motion by Chapman, second by Davidson, to approve payment of the bills as follows:  General Fund-$19,489.94; Fire Dept. Fund-$4,191.71; Sewer Fund-$2,818.12; Water Fund-$1,743.58; and the Library-$5,075.09.  All present aye, motion carried.

Vicki Campbell began the CDC Report, by giving the account balances.  No room tax money has come in yet for the 3rd or 4th Quarters of 2015 for all three Village of Soldiers Grove establishments.  The two loans are up to date.  One loan recipient will need to make a payment by April and the other will begin making both principal and interest payments in April.  There is one bill for the Prairie du Chien Chamber of Commerce.

Motion by Chapman, second by Helgerson, to approve the CDC Report and the payment to the Prairie du Chien Chamber of Commerce for $72.00.

Motion by Campbell, second by Helgerson, to approve the resolution to withdraw from the Local Government Property Insurance Fund as of April 1st, due to an increase in premiums.  All present aye, motion carried.

Motion by Campbell, second by Helgerson, to approve going with the Municipal Property Insurance Company for property insurance for an annual cost of $7573.00.  All present aye, motion carried.
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Motion by Davidson, second by Nicholson, to approve the Liability/Work. Comp. Insurance with the League of WI Municipalities for an annual cost of $23,194.00.  All present aye, motion carried.

Motion by Chapman, second by Froiseth, to allow the clerk to attend the Annual League of Wisconsin Municipalities Mutual Insurance Policy Holder Conference in WI Dells on April 28th and 29th.  The only Village expense would be for mileage.  All present aye, motion carried.

Jerry Moran gave an update on the storm siren replacement.  All quotes that came in were very expensive.  He had Mick McCormick check on the batteries of the current siren, and they were completely dry.  Jerry said the 3rd battery was charging.  It was decided by the Board to not take any action on replacing the siren for now.  We will look at applying for a grant the beginning of next year.  For now, we will purchase new batteries, and make sure the siren is set off every week on the same day and hour.  There will be maintenance needing to be done.  The batteries will need to be checked every so often, to make sure there is water in them.  

Spring Clean-Up day will be Saturday, April 23rd.

Shayne Chapman gave a brief update on the Fire Dept.  They have been getting in some of their equipment that will be covered by the grant.  They are planning their annual pancake supper which will be held next month.

Brian Copus was not present for the Public Works Report.  Jerry Moran asked the Board how they felt about having Ben Lathrop come back to work before April 1st.  The Board felt that as long as him and Brian both kept busy, they would be fine with that.  They need to keep working on the cross connections.  Jerry will make the decision on when to hire him back.

Motion by Helgerson, second by Davidson, to adjourn the meeting.  All present aye, motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:05 P.M.

___________________________________  

Tamera S. Kepler-Village Clerk/Treasurer

